
From: Washburn, Julia L 
To: Young, Frank; Bartolomeo, Nick; Kirk, Donald; McMahon, Michael 
Subject: Re: NAMA contractor needs a place to store soil from Lincoln Memorial due to upcoming town hall televison 

broadcast with President Trump 
Date: Wednesday, April 29, 2020 9:29:08 AM 

What is the ultimate destination of the soil? 

Julia Washburn 
Superintendent, Rock Creek Park 
National Park Service 
3545 Williamsburg Lane, NW 
Washington, DC 20008 

Desk: 202-895-6001 
Mobile: 202-641-7380 

From: Young, Frank 
Sent: Wednesday, April 29, 2020 11:24 AM 
To: Bartolomeo, Nick ; Kirk, Donald ; Washburn, Julia L ; McMahon, Michael 
Subject: Re: NAMA contractor needs a place to store soil from Lincoln Memorial due to upcoming 
town hall televison broadcast with President Trump 
Another clean soil promise. Understand there is no definition of clean soil and how would we 
know anyway? It seems moving the soil twice presents its own problem which begs the 
question, why not find somewhere it could go permanently and place it there? It also seems 
to me the NACE and GWMP have far more places they could actually use the soil rather than 
ROCR. 

thanks, 

Frank Young 
Acting Superintendent 
Rock Creek Park 
202-895-6002 

From: Bartolomeo, Nick 
Sent: Wednesday, April 29, 2020 11:19 AM 
To: Kirk, Donald ; Washburn, Julia L ; McMahon, Michael ; Young, Frank 
Subject: Re: NAMA contractor needs a place to store soil from Lincoln Memorial due to upcoming 
town hall televison broadcast with President Trump 
Hey I agree with Don. Also, the contractor said it was clean soil, so no worries there. 

Nick 



Nick Bartolomeo 
Chief of Resource Management 
Rock Creek Park 
3545 Williamsburg Lane NW 
Washington, DC 20008 
Office: 202-895-6010 
Cell: 202-579-8494 

From: Kirk, Donald 
Sent: Wednesday, April 29, 2020 11:18 AM 
To: Washburn, Julia L ; McMahon, Michael ; Young, Frank 
Cc: Bartolomeo, Nick 
Subject: Re: NAMA contractor needs a place to store soil from Lincoln Memorial due to upcoming 
town hall televison broadcast with President Trump 
I am okay with that on the condition that all soil gets removed and the area gets cleaned of all 
mud and debris at no cost to this park or park resources. 

From: Washburn, Julia L 
Sent: Wednesday, April 29, 2020 11:15 AM 
To: McMahon, Michael ; Young, Frank 
Cc: Bartolomeo, Nick ; Kirk, Donald 
Subject: Re: NAMA contractor needs a place to store soil from Lincoln Memorial due to upcoming 
town hall televison broadcast with President Trump 
How do we feel about that. Is it ok? 

Julia Washburn 
Superintendent, Rock Creek Park 
National Park Service 
3545 Williamsburg Lane, NW 
Washington, DC 20008 

Desk: 202-895-6001 
Mobile: 202-641-7380 

From: McMahon, Michael 
Sent: Wednesday, April 29, 2020 11:09 AM 
To: Young, Frank ; Washburn, Julia L 
Cc: Bartolomeo, Nick ; Kirk, Donald 
Subject: NAMA contractor needs a place to store soil from Lincoln Memorial due to upcoming town 
hall televison broadcast with President Trump 



Hi Julia: 

Our landscape maintenance contractor at Georgetown Waterfront Park has a contract with 
NAMA and has been told to move soil that has been stored over by the Lincoln Memorial to 
prepare the area for a townhall TV broadcast by President Trump. The soil needs to be moved 
today and is about two dump truck loads. Jeremy called me and asked if he could move the 
soil to our lot at 34th and Water Street this afternoon...he's got to get it moved before the big 
rain that is expected late tonight/tomorrow. He said that he will cover the soil with plastic 
sheets. If allowed, he'll move the soil out of our lot by the end of the week. 

Sincerely, 

Mike 


